
 CARRIER SELECTION AND FIXTURE ROUGHING-IN DIMENSIONS 
 

 TYPE OF 
FIXTURE 

ROUGH-IN 
DIMENSIONS 

CARRIER 
SERIES 

CARRIER MODEL FIXTURE 
MANUFACTURER 

FIXTURE MODEL 

 
 
97-06-04  HALSEY TAYLOR 

OPTIONS 
 

OPTIONS THAT 
AFFECT CARRIER 
SELECTION ARE 
IN BOLD TYPE 

OPTION 
 

-BL 
 

-BP 
 

-CB 
 

-E 
 

-EE 
 

-F 
 

-FS 
 

-HT 
 

-Q 
 

-R 
 

-S 
 

-SER 
 

WM 
 
 

DEFINITION 
 
Bi-level unit 
 
Unit is mounted on 

a back plate and 
does not have a 
chiller. 

 
Hot water faucet 
 
Extended arm (that 

holds fountain out 
from wall) 

 
Electric Eye operated 

valve 
 
Front push bar 
 
Front & Side push 

bars 
 
Halsey Taylor 
 
Cooler contains a 

specific type of 
refrigerant. 

 
Unit contains a 

chiller. 
 
Short arm (that holds 

fountain out from 
wall) 

 
Bi-level unit with a 

chiller 
 
Wall mount 
 
 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

 

       
19-02-26 DRINKING 

FOUNTAIN 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17560 17560-WC                    
* 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

4592FR 

05-06-24 DRINKING 
FOUNTAIN 

See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17560 17560                      * HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

4593 



 CARRIER SELECTION AND FIXTURE ROUGHING-IN DIMENSIONS 
 

 TYPE OF 
FIXTURE 

ROUGH-IN 
DIMENSIONS 

CARRIER 
SERIES 

CARRIER MODEL FIXTURE 
MANUFACTURER 

FIXTURE MODEL 

 
05-06-24 DRINKING 

FOUNTAIN 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17560-WC 17560-WC 
* 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

5701 

05-06-24 DRINKING 
FOUNTAIN 

B = 43-7/16 
C = 18-1/4 
H = 9-3/16 
J  = 8 
 = 40 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17550-WC 
17560-WC 

17550-WC-T 
17560-WC-T 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

5904 

05-06-24 DRINKING 
FOUNTAIN 
 

See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17550-WC 17550-WC HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

5905 

05-06-24 WATER 
COOLER 

B = 33-7/16 
C = 18-1/4 
H = 19-13/16 
J  = 15 
 = 32-5/8 
 
Use rows X & Z on 
top hanger plate 
with cutout down. 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17560-WC 17560-WC 
 * 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HAC 
HAC4F-Q 
HAC4FS-Q 

       



 CARRIER SELECTION AND FIXTURE ROUGHING-IN DIMENSIONS 
 

 TYPE OF 
FIXTURE 

ROUGH-IN 
DIMENSIONS 

CARRIER 
SERIES 

CARRIER MODEL FIXTURE 
MANUFACTURER 

FIXTURE MODEL 

 
99-09-01 WATER 

COOLER 
For -M1487: 
B = 38-7/8 
C = 36-1/8 
C' = 18-1/16 
D = 20-1/4 
E = 33-1/2 
F = 14-7/8 
 
For –SP1: 
B = 38-13/16 
C = 36-1/2 
C’ = 18-1/4 
D = 21-11/16 
E = 33-7/16 
F = 16-5/16 
 

For all carriers 

high = 38 to rim 
low = 32-5/8 to rim 
 
Use rows X and Z 
on top plates and 
row X on bottom 
plates with cutouts 
down. 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17905 
17905 
17910 
17910 

17905-M1487 
17905 
17910-M1487 
17910 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HAC8BLFS 
HAC8BL-Q 

05-06-24 WATER 
COOLER 

B = 33-7/16 
C = 18-1/4 
H = 19-13/16 
J  = 15 
 = 32-5/8 
 
Use rows X & Z on 
top hanger plate 
with cutout down. 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17560-WC 17560-WC 
 * 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HAC8EE-Q 
HAC8F-Q 
HAC8FS-Q 
 

17-06-23 WATER 
COOLER 

See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17560-
WCBL 

 

17560-WCBL 
 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HAC8EEBL-Q 
ADA 
 



 CARRIER SELECTION AND FIXTURE ROUGHING-IN DIMENSIONS 
 

 TYPE OF 
FIXTURE 

ROUGH-IN 
DIMENSIONS 

CARRIER 
SERIES 

CARRIER MODEL FIXTURE 
MANUFACTURER 

FIXTURE MODEL 

 
05-06-24 WATER 

COOLER 
B = 38-13/16 
C = 36-1/2 
C’ = 18-1/4 
D = 21-11/16 
E = 33-7/16 
F = 16-5/16 

For all carriers 

high = 38 to rim 
low = 32-5/8 to rim 
 
Use rows X and Z 
on top plates and 
row X on bottom 
plates with cutouts 
down. 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17560-
WCBL 

 

17560-WCBL 
 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HAC8FBL-Q 
HAC8FSBL-Q 

05-06-24 WATER 
COOLER 

For -M1487: 
B = 38-7/8 
C = 36-1/8 
C' = 18-1/16 
D = 20-1/4 
E = 33-1/2 
F = 14-7/8 
 
For –SP1: 
B = 38-13/16 
C = 36-1/2 
C’ = 18-1/4 
D = 21-11/16 
E = 33-7/16 
F = 16-5/16 

For all carriers 

high = 38 to rim 
low = 32-5/8 to rim 
 
Use rows X and Z 
on top plates and 
row X on bottom 
plates with cutouts 
down. 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17905 
17560-
WCBL 
17910 
17550-
WCBL 

17905-M1487 
17560-WCBL 
17910-M1487 
17550-WCBL 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HAC8FDBL/LR 
HAC8FSDBL/LR 



 CARRIER SELECTION AND FIXTURE ROUGHING-IN DIMENSIONS 
 

 TYPE OF 
FIXTURE 

ROUGH-IN 
DIMENSIONS 

CARRIER 
SERIES 

CARRIER MODEL FIXTURE 
MANUFACTURER 

FIXTURE MODEL 

 
05-06-24 WATER 

COOLER 
B = 39-7/16 
C = 36-1/2 
C'= 18-1/4 
D = 21-11/16 
E = 31-9/16 
F = 13-13/16 
 

 high = 38 

 low  = 28-1/2 

 
Use row X on all 
plates with cutout 
up on top 2 plates 
and cutout down on 
bottom 2 plates. 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17560-
WCBL 

17560-WCBL               
* 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HAC8FSBLTX-Q 
 

05-06-24 WATER 
COOLER 

B = 29-5/16 
C = 18-1/4 
H = 18-1/16 
 

 = 28-1/2 

 
Use row X on both 
plates with cutout 
up on top plate and 
cutout down on 
bottom plate. 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17560-WC 17560-WC 
  * 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HAC8FSTX-Q 
 

15-06-18 WATER 
COOLER 

 
 

17560 17560-WCBL               
* 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HDFBLEBP 
 

       
13-02-21 FOUNTAIN  17550 17550-WCBL-M1663 HALSEY 

TAYLOR 
HRFESBP 
HRFSEBP 
 

21-09-30 WATER 
COOLER 

 
 

17560 17560-WC HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HDFF-EBP 
 



 CARRIER SELECTION AND FIXTURE ROUGHING-IN DIMENSIONS 
 

 TYPE OF 
FIXTURE 

ROUGH-IN 
DIMENSIONS 

CARRIER 
SERIES 

CARRIER MODEL FIXTURE 
MANUFACTURER 

FIXTURE MODEL 

 
05-06-24 DRINKING 

FOUNTAIN 
B = 34-1/16 

C = 14-3/8 
 = 34-1/8 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 

17550-WC 17550-WC-HT32 HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HRFE 
20 lb shipping 
weight 
 
HRFGE 
38 lb shipping 
weight 
 
HRFS 
15 lb shipping 
weight 
 
 

99-03-22 WATER 
COOLER 

See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 

 Use of carrier is not 
recommended. 
Mounting frame is 
provided by 
manufacturer. 
 
 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HRFER-Q 
105 lb shipping 
weight 

01-04-26 DRINKING 
FOUNTAIN 

See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17910 17910/M1510           * HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HRFSEBP 

99-03-22 WATER 
COOLER 

See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 

 Use of carrier is not 
recommended. 
Mounting frame is 
provided by 
manufacturer. 
 
 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HRFSR-Q 
HRFSER-Q 
HRFESR-Q 
101 lb shipping 
weight 

05-06-24 DRINKING 
FOUNTAIN 

B = 34 for SP-1 
C = 18-1/4 for SP-1 
H = 6-1/4 for SP-1 
J  = 10-1/4 for SP-1 
 = 33-1/16 
 
For -SP1, attach all 
rods to plates in 
slot 2 Row Y.  
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 
 

17560-UR 
17550-WC 

17560-UR 
 * 
17550-WC-HT32 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HT-E1 

05-06-24 DRINKING 
FOUNTAIN 

B = 40-1/8 
C = 14-3/8 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 

17550-WC 17550-WC-HT32 HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HTE 
HTS 



 CARRIER SELECTION AND FIXTURE ROUGHING-IN DIMENSIONS 
 

 TYPE OF 
FIXTURE 

ROUGH-IN 
DIMENSIONS 

CARRIER 
SERIES 

CARRIER MODEL FIXTURE 
MANUFACTURER 

FIXTURE MODEL 

 
16-08-01 WATER 

COOLER 
B = 38-13/16 
C = 18-1/4 
C’ = 18-1/4 
D = 21-11/16 
E = 32-5/16 
F = 15-3/16 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 

17560-
WCBL 

17560-WCBL HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HTHB-
HACG8BLPV-WF 
HTHB-
HACG8BLSS-WF 
HTHB-HAC8BL 
HTHB-HACDBL 
HTHB-HRFSEBP-
1 

17-03-21 WATER 
COOLER 

See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 

17560-WC 17560-WC HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HTHB-HAC8 
HTHB-HACD 
 

05-06-24 WATER 
COOLER 

B = 39-9/16 
C = 18-1/4 
H = 23-1/16 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 

17560-WC 17560-WC HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HTV8-Q 
 

 DRINKING 
FOUNTAIN 

See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 

 Use of carrier is not 
recommended 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HTSBP 

18-10-12 DRINKING 
FOUNTAIN 

See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 

17550 17550-M1510           * HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HTSEBP 

00-04-13 WATER 
COOLER 

See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 

 Use of carrier is not 
recommended. 
Mounting frame is 
provided by 
manufacturer. 
 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HTSER-Q 
160 lb shipping 
weight including 
mounting frame 

16-06-09 WATER 
COOLER 

See Introduction 
about changes 
to rough in 
dimensions. 

 

17560 17560-WCBL HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HTVZ8BLPV-NF 
HTVZ8BLSS-NF 
HTVZDBLPV-NF 
HTVZDBLSS-NF 
 

12-04-10 WATER 
COOLER 

See Introduction 
about changes 
to rough in 
dimensions. 

 

17560 17560-WCBL HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

HVR8BL ADA 
HVRBL-L/R ADA 
 

05-06-24 WATER 
COOLER 

B = 39-11/16 
C = 18-1/4 
H = 19-11/16 to top of 

bottom plate 
 = 40 
 
See Introduction about 
changes to rough in 
dimensions. 
 

17550-WC 
17560-WC 

17550-WC 
17560-WC 

HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

SW-4A-1 
SW-4A-2 
SW-6A-1 
SW-8A-1 
SW-8A-2 
SW-14A-1 
SW-14A-2 
SW-16A-1 



 CARRIER SELECTION AND FIXTURE ROUGHING-IN DIMENSIONS 
 

 TYPE OF 
FIXTURE 

ROUGH-IN 
DIMENSIONS 

CARRIER 
SERIES 

CARRIER MODEL FIXTURE 
MANUFACTURER 

FIXTURE MODEL 

 
12-02-02 WATER 

COOLER 
See Introduction 

about changes 
to rough in 
dimensions. 

 

17560-WC 17560-WC HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

WC8AFS-Q 
WCFS-L/R 
 

       
12-10-04 WATER 

COOLER 
See Introduction 

about changes 
to rough in 
dimensions. 

 

17560 17560-WCBL HALSEY 
TAYLOR 

WM-14ABL-Q 
 

 


